
C a m b o o n  P r i m a r y  S c h o o l  
An Independent Public  School  

 

N e w s l e t t e r  

Welcome assembly 
It was wonderful to have us all together at the assembly 
on Friday and celebrate all the fabulous learning that has 
been happening.  I really like listening to the reasons 
written on Merit Certificates.  I have also had many 
students come to see me with their great learning this 
week and we have had lots of interesting reactions to my 
new “Wheel of Great Learning.”   
 
Parent Information Sessions 
Thank you to our amazing staff who put in lots of effort to 
prepare for the sessions.  These are vital to ensure our 
communication between staff and parents is effective.  If 
you were not able to attend, please make sure you 
access the information in your child’s class Connect. 
 
School Board 
We met on Monday 22 February and reviewed our 
membership.  We will be seeking more members so 
please keep an eye out for a Connect message seeking 
Expressions of Interest.  It is a great opportunity to find 
out how the school operates and have some input into 
how we can keep improving as a school for all of our 
students.  We also discussed focus areas for our next 
Business Plan. 
 
 

P&C AGM 
We also met on Monday 22 February and have some 
new office bearers.  Please see the P&C part of this 
newsletter.  Can I sincerely thank all outgoing members 
for their contributions to our school.  We have a 
wonderful school and we need more parents to support 
the P&C who are always looking for ways to support the 
students.  If you have any ideas on how we can get more 
parents involved with the P&C, please email me. 
 
Children’s University 
Students from years 4-6 will be attending a presentation 
from Donna Franklin.  She is one of the fabulous team 
members at ECU who supports our school with 
Children’s University.  Parents are welcome to attend this 
presentation on Thursday March 4 starting at 2.30pm so 
you can get all the information. 
 
Janice Cuculoska—Principal 
 
The Triple P—Positive Parenting Program 
Parents – are you looking for simple strategies to help 
you raise confident, healthy children and build stronger 
family relationships? The Triple P – Positive Parenting 
Program is for you! 
Triple P seminars are packed with ideas to help you give 
your child the best start in life. There’s a variety of topics 
available for parents and carers of both children and 
teenagers, including positive parenting, raising resilient 
children, managing children’s anxiety, and discussion 
groups for common parenting challenges. 
The best part about Triple P – it’s free! 
Get the support and tips you need to support your child 
to thrive! Find a free seminar near you at https://
www.education.wa.edu.au/triplep  
 

 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Wednesday 24 February 

 Uniform shop open for Leaver shirt fittings 
3.00pm -= 3.15pm 

Thursday 25 February 

 Uniform shop open for Leaver shirt fittings 
3.00pm -= 3.15pm 

Friday Monday 26 February 

 Social Justice Committee Nominations due 

 Year 6 Graduation shirt orders due LATE 
ORDERS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED 

Monday 1 March 

 Labour Day Public Holiday 
Thursday 4 March 

 Year 4-6 Children's University presentation 
at 2.30pm 

Friday 5 March 

 PBS Assembly 
Monday 8 March 

 Speaking Out Survey 
Tuesday 9 March 

 Uniform Shop open 8.45am—9.15am 

Date:  24 February 2021  
Term: 1   
Vo lume: 2  

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN: 
Closed Monday & Tuesday 
www.quickcliq.com.au 
9218 1414 / 0412 530 307 
Reopens Thursday 18 February 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15am 
Online orders or office drop box 
www.quickcliq.com.au 
Open as follows- 
Tuesday 9 March 
Tuesday 23 March 
 

Camboon Primary School                         
Forder Street, Noranda  WA  6062  
Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  
Phone: 9218 1400         

PLEASE NOTE THAT  
FRIDAY 23 APRIL 2021  
IS A PUPIL FREE DAY 
 
 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/triplep
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/triplep
http://www.quickcliq.com.au
http://www.quickcliq.com.au


 

Music News 
IMSS Brass and Classical Guitar lessons have started, with 
Brass lessons now on Mondays from 10.20 - 11.20am in 
the parent room and Classical Guitar lessons on 
Wednesday from 2.00 - 2.30pm in the music room. Brass 
hire instruments will be handed out next week along with 
hire forms. The hire fee for the year is $110 and needs to 
be paid a.s.a.p. If you have any queries regarding IMSS 
lessons, please do not hesitate to contact me during school 
hours.  
Thank you to all the Year 4 and 6 students who have come 
to the first two choir rehearsals. I was hoping for a few 
more students to participate this year. If your child is 
interested in singing, please encourage them to come 
along next week to our rehearsal on Tuesday mornings 
from 8.00am in the music room. We will be participating 
again in the Massed Choir Festival at the Perth Concert 
Hall, performing at school assemblies and the Noranda 
Shopping Centre. 
 
Ms Stephanie Bojanich 
Music Specialist 

A note from the Chaplain 
Amy Johnson 
A big shout out to our extremely generous 
families and community for your donations 
to our ‘Creative Minds’ and ‘Tinker’ Clubs.  
It never ceases to amaze me your  
willingness to give. This means that our 
precious kids get to create, innovate and 
engage in design and engineer their very 

own projects. During these club’s students will use fine 
motor skills, inquiry and creative thinking. These clubs 
are designed to strengthen their ability to invent and 
apply knowledge and skills; nurturing their creativity, 
collaboration, problem solving skills and connection 
with their peers.  
Creative Minds Club is for Year 1-3 students and will 
be held at lunch time on Tuesdays starting next week. 
Tinker Club is open to Year 4-6 students and will start 
this Thursday. I look forward to seeing their creativity in 
action and their creative masterpieces! 

 

Before School, After School and 
Vacation Care onsite at  
Camboon Primary School 
morley@careforkidswa.net.au  
9275 0202 

P&C News 
AGM 
The AGM was held on Monday and we are pleased to 
confirm the following office bearers for 2021: 
President -  Michelle Huppatz 
Vice-president - Filomena Piffaretti  
Secretary -  Natalie La Guidara   
Treasurer -  Michael Hyde 
Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop will be open every second Tuesday 
from 8.45 to 9.15am and will next be open on Tuesday 
9 March 2021 . 
Orders can also be placed online or dropped in the 
P&C drop box located in the office.   
Year 6 Leavers Shirts 
Order forms were sent home yesterday with all Year 6 
students.  Please return order forms with payment to 
the school office or Canteen by this Friday 26  
February.  The uniform shop is open this afternoon and 
tomorrow from 3.00pm—3.15pm if you are unsure of 
sizing.  PLEASE NOTE THAT NO LATE ORDERS 
WILL BE ACCEPTED. 
Canteen 
Tastebuds is open every Wednesday, Thursday and 
Friday.  Over the counter and online orders accepted, 
with EFTPOS available.  
Volunteers 
Volunteers are always needed for the P&C.  Please 
see attached for further information. 



 

Bikelinc strategy for schools 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bikelinc is a Crime Stoppers WA strategy endorsed by the WA Police Force in response to over 9000 report-
ed bicycle thefts in Western Australia each year for the past five years. The initiative is strongly supported by 
the wider Western Australian cycling community, bicycle retailers, local governments and community organi-
sations. 

While police officers have been successful in recovering and retrieving bicycles, they have had difficulty re-
turning them to their owners. This was mainly due to owners not having enough information to supply to po-
lice when they report a bicycle theft. Bikelinc is now the first search option for police officers when they come 
across bikes in various situations. 

Users can create a free Bikelinc profile which allows them to add the details and serial number of their bicycle, 
including photos, into a virtual bike rack. There is no limit to how many bicycles can be uploaded. 

Police officers and other members of the community can search the database for a serial number should a 
bicycle come into their possession. Pre-purchase checks on serial numbers can be made if buying a second-
hand bicycle, and WA Police can confirm bicycle ownership. If the bicycle they search is listed as lost or sto-
len, users are able to anonymously message the rightful owner through Bikelinc to make arrangements to re-
turn the bicycle, although they will not see the owner’s details. 

Set up your profile or watch a short video on how to get started on the Bikelinc website. 

 

https://bikelinc.com.au/




 

 Camboon Primary School 

Parents & Citizens Association 

2021 

PARENT 

HANDBOOK 

Where parents, staff and students work in partnership to 
create a positive learning experience for our children. 



What is a P&C Association? 

Parents and Citizens’ Associations are established under the School Education Act (1999) for the purpose of supporting a 
strong government school system for the benefit of all students. A P&C Association comprises of parents and guardians of 
children attending a school and other interested persons over the age of 18 years who have paid a nominal fee. The Prin-
cipal of the school is also an ex-officio member. The Western Australian Council of State School Organisations 
(WACSSO) is the state body of the P&C movement in WA. 

 

The Camboon Primary School P&C Association 

The Camboon Primary School P&C is involved in all aspects of the school and is keen to ensure that the best possible 
environment for our children is provided. Over recent years, the P&C has paid for the installation of air-conditioning, new 
playgrounds, learning equipment such as Smartboards, software packages such as Oxford Maths and Reading Eggs and 
has made significant cash contributions to the school to supplement learning areas. The P&C also operates the canteen, 
a uniform shop and manages school banking. 

 

The Camboon P&C is for the benefit of all of the children at the school and is eager to help as much as possible. Involve-
ment in the P&C is both interesting and rewarding and requires minimum effort. The P&C aims to meet twice a term, in 
weeks 3 and 7. Members of the P&C have the opportunity to drive the future direction of the P&C and are also able to in-
fluence the projects undertaken by the P&C. Membership is a nominal fee of 50c per person and entitles a member to 
have their say in all affairs of the P&C. 

 

Below is a list of activities demonstrating the involvement that the Camboon P&C has with the school; 

 

- School Board representation 

- Canteen 

- Uniform Shop 

- School and interschool carnivals 

- School infrastructure 

- Supplementing school funds  

- School events such as, disco’s; and  

- Fundraising activities such as, colour runs, sausage sizzles, book fairs etc. 

 

The P&C consists of: 

- President 

- Vice President  

- Secretary 

- Treasurer 

- 3 x Executive Members 

- Ordinary Members 

 

Taste Buds Canteen 

The Camboon Primary School Canteen is located in the undercover area, behind Cluster 2 and is open on Wednesday 
through Friday. This is a four-star rated canteen and we are very proud of its wide and varied menu.  

Children are able to order their lunch online or at the hutch between 8.30-8.50am by writing their name, room number, 
class teacher and what they would like to order on a lunch bag. Menus are available from the canteen and are sent home 
at various times with the school newsletter when seasons change. The canteen is run very efficiently by Danneeka 
Vandervoet, but we also encourage and welcome volunteer helpers. If you are able to help out any time during the school 
term, please let Danneeka know or give the canteen a call on 0412 530 307.  

Volunteers receive a free lunch and as many cups of tea or coffee as they wish for their assistance. Remember parents, 
your children love to see you at the school helping out! 

 



Uniform Shop 

Camboon Primary School has a strict dress code which is fully supported and endorsed by the School Board and Cam-
boon P&C Association. A copy of the dress code is available from the front office on request. 

The dress code has been designed to allow our students to be comfortably and appropriately dressed for all school 
activities. Uniforms can be ordered at the Uniform Shop or online. If ordered online, the order will be filled and delivered 
to your child’s classroom. 

The Uniform Shop is situated next to the Canteen in the undercover area and accepts all forms of payment with the 
exception of personal cheques.  Please refer to the school newsletter for opening hours. 

 

Fundraising 

The Camboon P&C Association is dedicated to raising funds for the whole school from Kindy to Year 6, through a vari-
ety of activities run throughout the year. Some of these activities are; 

 

- Easter Raffle 

- Mother’s Day flowers 

- Sports carnival day sausage sizzle and cake stall 

- Bunnings sausage sizzle 

- Disco 

- Gold Entertainment Books 

- Scholastic Book Fair 

- Colour Run 

 

If you are able to help out or have a great fundraising idea, please feel free to come along to a meeting and tell us all 
about it. Alternatively, you can also approach a committee member to raise your suggestion at a P&C meeting. Your 
child will appreciate your involvement and it is a great way to meet other parents at the school. 

 

Current Office Bearers 

 

President  - Michelle Huppatz 

Vice President -  Filomena Piffaretti 

Secretary  - Natalie La Guidara 

Treasurer  - Michael Hyde 






